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Message from the Vice-President (Research and International)
Dear Reader,

While we were preparing to mail the Winter 2020 issue of ResearchLIFE magazine, the ravages of the COVID-19
pandemic hit Canada, resulting, sadly, in many deaths, millions of unemployed Canadians, economic devastation
across the country and a ‘new normal’ which requires physical distancing from family, friends and colleagues.

I look at my message in this issue and note that the environment we live in is changing more than | could have
ever imagined, when | reflected on the transition from winter to spring.

There remains, however, the knowledge that if we persevere through this difficult and unprecedented time,

we will come through this. We must be patient, we must trust our scientists and health experts to guide decision
making, and we must, above all, remain hopeful for a different world than we envisioned less than six months ago.
Humans are resilient by nature and we can all work together and do our part to flatten the curve and come out
the other side.

Within the magazine, you will note in the Insights section (page 10) that we reference the celebration of
Manitoba 150 by unveiling a website celebrating UM'’s research impacts. We have decided to pause
this, as has the Province of Manitoba, until 2021. The website link won’t be active until that time.

Visit researchlife.ca to access this issue electronically as well as archived issues.

To join our email list for research news and events, email us at research.communications@umanitoba.ca

Stay well and stay safe,

LT

Digvir S. Jayas, OC, PhD, DSc, PEng, PAg, FRSC



